 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd July 2012
Meeting started 7.03pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Councillor Steven Wilcock 
Councillor Adrian Foulkes



Councillor Karen Plumb 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, Mick Watson, PC Carl Nevison, PCSO Trish Thompson, Joan Harper
Apologies

Councillor Ruth Crompton, Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Beverley Robinson, Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 14th May were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Hodgson.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson read out the crimes from May and June which included the theft of a handbag and purse which were taken from a vehicle on Colne Road after offenders entered the vehicle via an unlocked boot.

A car stereo and some brown leather gloves were stolen from an unlocked vehicle on Cotton Tree Lane.

PCSO Thompson reminded people to be vigilant about ensuring their vehicle is locked.

The funding for some stone toughs at the war memorial is on-going.  If it is possible to get these, Mick Watson has some resin that these can be secured with.

Jerry Stanford has taken on the issues about Wycoller car park as part of the safety partnership, although nothing has happened recently.

PC Carl Nevison introduced himself as the new CMB for Trawden.  He will spend half of his time in the village and the other half in Earby.

The police have received funding from Asda to purchase 62 soft footballs.  They will make less noise and will be distributed as they see fit in order to stop some of the complaints.

Joan Harper attended the meeting concerned that the planter outside CNC Support has been damaged.  Cllr Hodgson advised that this had happened when he moved it recently and he will speak to George Bachelor and ask him to ensure it is safe.
PC Nevison and PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.25pm

County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that a new bus stop is to be erected at the bottom of Church Street, outside number 50 Church Street.  Although it is on a bend, this is the only place it can be sensibly placed.  Councillors were happy with its citing.

CCllr Calvert advised that Cllr’s Paul White and Margaret Foxley attended the meeting in June although it was cancelled.  Adele has subsequently invited them to the July meeting, but they did not attend.  Adele to invite to the September meeting. 
CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.30pm
Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman
Granville completed 32 hours in May and 25 hours in June.  A complaint has been received from CNC Support about the Jubilee Meadow.  They are concerned that the area looks very messy and it is not the image they wish to portray about their business.  It was suggested that this be mown on the highest setting in the hope that any wild flowers that have come up will survive.
Mick Watson is concerned that the area at the bottom of White Lee Avenue is looking messy.  Cllr Hodgson to ask Ian Salter to tend to this area with a budget of £200.
Adele to ask Granville to strim the garage site at Colne Road, weedkill the cobbly path and around the planter at the bottom of White Lee Avenue.

It was suggested that the grit bin be re-located around the back of the planter at White Lee.  Once this has been moved, Adele to inform CCllr Calvert.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley was unable to attend the meeting.
NWIB
Cllr Robinson asked that everyone be vigilant about litter and general tidiness of the village as it is coming up to the judging time.
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Councillor Vacancy
There has only been one expression of interest for the current vacancy.  It was suggested that he be invited to the next council meeting in September.
Wall on Colne Road
Where the wall has fallen down on Colne Road, this does not belong to Robert Airey.  It could be Nora’s from Trawden Furniture.  Cllr Hodgson to go and see her to clarify the situation.
Village Green – Well Head

There has been a problem with flooding again, and the Barry has cleared the drain.  It is running but cannot cope with a very heavy down pour.  The pipe needs replacing with 3 lengths of pipe, connections, sand, cement and 200 bricks.  Cllr Hodgson has given the cost of the to PBC but hasn’t heard anything yet.  Cllr Hodgson knows of a digger he can borrow, and David will do the repairs.  Cllr Hodgson to chase with PBC.

Poems for Jubilee at Poetry Garden

3 were received from Trawden School.  These were read out, and it was suggested that, as only 3 were received, they should all be put onto one plaque and displayed in the Poetry Garden.  Cllr Wilcock will take the poems to Skipton Road at Colne to see if he can make another plaque, and maybe re-paint the ones in need of repair.  If they cannot do this, Adele to see if Mark Gardner can remember where the original ones were made.

Parish Matters

Cllr Foulkes has received a complaint that there are no new planters in Winewall.  It was suggested that Cllr Foulkes go back to the complainant and ask if they can suggest where they could be located and whether they would be willing to tend to them once planted.
Cllr Foulkes reported that a wall has been taken down at the end of Joe Lane, and the stone has been used elsewhere.  As it is as the side of a footpath, a resident is concerned that it may cause a problem.  Adele to check this with Tom Partridge and report the findings back to Cllr Foulkes.

Cllr Reyner advised that the stones on the grass at Chelsea have been moved and cars are parking there again.  Adele to ask Granville to put them back.

Cllr Reyner advised that the heavy downpours have changed the course of the beck.  Cllr Hodgson advised that the Water Board has contacted the Environment Agency to stabilise it as the sewer is being washed away.  This is an ongoing issue.

Cllr Wilcock advised that the Environment Agency contacted all the houses on his side of Skipton Road to advise the houses would be flooded in the recent downpour.  They provided sandbags, but thankfully, they did not flood.
Planning Applications
There have been no new applications since June.
Correspondence

Bank statement received
3 entries for the poem for the Jubilee received.

Letter received for BDO asking for them to be our auditor for the next few years.  This was agreed by all Councillors.
Cheque for £2000 received from Colne and District Committee for Trawden in Bloom

E-mail received from Carl Johnson at PBC about the flooding at Well Head.  Approval of the Colne and district Committee meeting is required as he has asked for funding to improve the drainage.
E-mail received from PBC about the Code of Conduct.  Each Council needs to adopt their own, but Pendle are asking whether a generic one for the area could be used.  Response required.  It was agreed that the Parisdh Council would adopt the proposed Code of Condut.
Timesheet for Granville received.  32 hours complete.
Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received.  Meeting to be held on 14th June

Letter received from PBC planning dept about the complaint made at Higher Key Styles Farm, Lancashire Moor Road.
Advice of closure of footpath’s and bridleways in Wycoller due to the sewerage problems.  Closed for 6 months until the problem is rectified.

Letter sent to Robert Airey about wall on Colne Road.  He has advised that this doesn’t belong to him.
E-mail received about the Scrutiny Teams.  Feedback is required.  It was agreed that the Countryside Access does give value for money and the footpaths seem to be well maintained and any problems are rectified within a reasonable amount of time.  Town Centres, especially Colne seem to have been ruined by the lack of money being spent on the area.  Barnoldswick is a thriving, unspoilt centre and attracts people to shop there.
Complaint received from Graham Lampkin about the adjoining allotment.  Allotments to be inspected ASAP.
Posters received about the register of electors.  These are to be displayed in the boards.

New catalogue from J Parker received.
Agenda for the Colne and District Committee meeting received.  To take place on 5th July.
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E-mail received from Simon Bucknell about the possibility of a new bus stop sign on Church Street.  Feedback required.  Although the bus stop is on a bend, it is the most sensible place to place it, as any further up Church Street would then become a problem for traffic trying to use the Post Office.
E-mail received from CNC Support about the Jubilee Meadow. 
Cllr Hodgson raised the concern about the amount of money being spent on dog gloves for the dispensers.  Adele to see if JRB have some lesser gauge bags we can purchase.
Finance
Cheque number 1003 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of May
Cheque number 1004 for £20.99 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of May  
Cheque number 1005 for £368 was issued to G. Bentley for May
Cheque number 1006 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks Salary for the month of June 

Cheque number 1007 for £27.43 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of June

Cheque number 1008 for £101.40 was issued to JRB Enterprise for Dog Gloves 

Cheque number 1009 for £420 was issued to Ian Salter for services at Harambee Garden
Cheque number 1010 for £287.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for June hours

Cheque number 1011 for £288.39 was issued to Adele Waddington for clerks salary and expenses for July

Meeting closed 9.10pm
Next meeting 3rd September, 7pm prompt
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